## **Wexham Court Parish Council**

Meeting off Full Council taking place at the Parish Hall Norway Drive

on Tuesday 11th October 2016, at 7.00 pm.

Name	Present	Not Present			
Chairman Khan	Y				
Vice Chairman Jarral	Y				
Councillor Akbar	Y				
Councillor Aldridge (Robert)		N			
Councillor Aldridge (Patricia)		N			
Councillor Davies		N			
Councillor Fayyaz	Y				
Councillor Hussain		N			
Councillor Gahir		N			
Councillor Malik	Y				
Councillor Sohal		N			
The Clerk, Mr. Surinder Jabble	Y				
RFO Tina Kellett	Y				
Police Liaison		N			

## 166. To receive and Approve Apologies for Absence

Apologies received from Councillor Hussain, Cllr Gahir, Cllr Sohal, Cllr Dar (SBC) and Cllr Sadiq (SBC) - RESOLVED: Apologies accepted.

#### 167. To receive Declaration of Interest

None

168. Consideration of Dispensation Applications relating to the Code of Conduct

None

169.Approval of Minutes of Meeting held on 13th September 2016

RESOLVED: Minutes of the meeting held on 13th September 2016 be approved

## 170. Matters Arising

None

## 171. Police Liaison ( If Present )

Not Present

#### 172. Public Question Time

Not Present

## 173. Approval of Minutes of Newsletter Group held on 13th September 2016

 Approved - Proofs of the Newsletter to be sent to all Councillors before printing

## 174. Information report from Members and Borough Councilors

- Cllr Akbar asked about the Bus Route- it was pointed out that The Clerk had written to the Bus Company and reply is attached to the bundle. May be a coffee morning can be organised with Colnbrook and Wexham to link up
- Cllr Malik reported that Football Nets at the Cheries playground were worn out and needed replacing- The Clerk to contact Ollie Kelly of SBC. It was also pointed out that railings need to be locked by Amey after they have cut the grass
- Cllr Malik pointed out that Some Tables upstairs need to be fixed
- Cllr Jarral pointed out about the unbearable Congestion at Moat Drive near Wexham Junior School-Clerk to write to Cllr Fiza of SBC with Pictures (pics to be provided by Cllr Jarral)
- Cllr Khan and Cllr Akbar represented the Wexham Court Parish at the Slough Mayor's Reception which was held at the Slough Church
- An Open Day for the residents should be included in the Newsletter 2016
- It was pointed out that the Allotments needed attention Harry to start cutting the grass on overgrown allotments. Stream also needed attention may be Amey should be contacted to get quotes.

• Clir Khan, Clir Jarral, Clir Fayyaz, Clerk, Lynne and Harry to visit the alllotments on Sunday 16th at 2pm to assess the situation

# 175. Report of RFO and and Financial statement for July/August 2016 and update on Simplex Payment

- Approved and 25 cheques signed
- July/August 2016 statement approved
- · Allotments Invoices sent
- Annual Return has been approved
- Payment has been made to Simplex

Cooker upstairs need to be replaced and it must comply with Health and Safety- RFO obtained quotes 8000-15000 pounds. More quotes to be obtained and Finance Committee to review and call an urgent meeting

#### 176. Risk Assessment

•	In hand -	· a lot	of work	(has	been	complete	bs
	III Hand	aiot	OI WOII	\ IIas	DCCII	Compici	

The Meeting closed at 8 pm.

Signed Dated
--------------